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Jason's Journal 
 
 

òBring the full tithe into the storehouse, so that there 
may be food in my house, and thus put me to the test, 
says the LORD of hosts; see if I will not open the windows 
of heaven for you and pour down for you an overflowing 

blessing.ó 
Malachi 3:10  

 
Whenever the month of November arrives, my mind  
automatically thinks of the Thanksgiving Holiday.   
Thanksgiving is one of my favorite times of celebration.  Like 
many families, our family has a Thanksgiving tradition. Over 
the years, our family has grown and so has the celebration.  
When we first began our gathering together I would only fry 

one turkey. Now, every year, I fry two turkeys.  Amber prepares some of the usual 
Thanksgiving side dishes, and the rest of the family bring other sides.  Once everyone 
arrives, the turkeys are carved, and all of the sides are placed on the tables, I stand 
back and just admire it all.  While looking at the tables filled with food, I cannot help 
but reflect upon the goodness, faithfulness, and blessings of God.  I am reminded that 
without God, none of this would even be possible.   
 
Amber and I have been extremely blessed by God. We are convinced one of the  
reasons we have been so blessed is because we decided years ago when we were  
planning to get married, we would always make sure we tithed to the church. We  
decided we would take God at Godõs word in the above passage of Scripture.  In  
Malachi 3:10, God invites the people of God to test Him on this one issue.  If you will 
bring in your tithe to the storehouse, for us New Testament people the storehouse is 
the church, then God will open the windows of heaven for you and pour down for you 
an overflowing blessing.  Over the years of our marriage, we have experienced God 
doing this very act God promised.  God has always provided all that we needed and in 
Godõs grace has allowed us to even have things we want. We have come to realize 
that Godõs math is not our math and sometimes Godõs math just doesnõt add up. I will 
also add our decision in choosing to tithe and give offerings is not that we will be 
blessed, but being blessed is a result of the giving.  
 
St. Mark UMC, we are a blessed church! Since 1965 God has continually been faithful 
to St. Mark in the hard times and the good times. I believe reasons for Godõs  
faithfulness is that we have strived to be faithful to God in mission and ministry, but 
also in our giving.  Years ago, St. Mark adopted a principle that our Sending Forth 
budget would be ten percent or a tithe of our overall budget.  In adition, St. Mark UMC 
continues to faithfully pay 100% of our apportionments to the South Carolina Annual 
Conference.  With this mindset of giving and looking outside the walls of St. Mark, we 
have continued to make a difference in this community and the world.  St. Mark, your 
giving matters, and your giving has made, is making, and will make a difference.  This 
month as the Thanksgiving holiday is quickly approaching, I wonder if we would  
consider all the ways that God has blessed us.  I know it is clich®, but the statement is 
true, òWe are blessed to be a blessing.ó St. Mark, as we reflect upon all of the ways 
God has blessed us, I wonder if we all would consider ways we can be a blessing as we 
give back to God, through the giving of Godõs tithes and our offerings. Through the 
giving of the church the mission and ministry of the church is able to do what Jesus 
has called the church to do.  We are able to go and make disciples of Jesus for the 
transformation of the world. I cannot wait to see the abundance of what God will do 
through the people of St. Mark UMC.  

The next copy of The Witness, the 
churchõs monthly newsletter, will be 
emailed out Wednesday, November 27.   
Deadline to submit information to the 
church office for the newsletter is 
Monday, November 18.   

Worship Attendance Year to Date Average 

As of October 27, 2024 

8:45 AM - BPC 83 

8:45 AM - RSC 76 

11:00 AM - BPC 91 

11:15 AM - RSC 109 

8:45 Stream - BPC 58 

11:15 Stream - RSC 31 

Worship Attendance 466 

Sunday School Attendance 88 

Copies of the November Birthdays 
list, November Anniversaries list, 
and Upper Rooms for November/
December are located at the  
narthex/welcome area at each  
campus. 

KREW and EPIC Attendance School Year 
Average 

As of October 13, 2024 

KREW 60 

EPIC 90 

HSX 25 

The Pastors and congregation extend Christian sympathy to the  
following members of our church family.  

 
¶ Fred Engler and his family on the death of his mother, Ilse Engler, on October 2. 
 

¶ Becky Holland and her family on the death of her father, Steven Patterson, on Oc-
tober 3. 

 

¶ Tracy Patterson and his family on the death of his brother, Steven Patterson, on 
October 3. 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Jesus said, òI am the resurrection and the life; 
he who believes in me, though he die, yet shall 

he live.ó   
John 11:25-26 

 

* Micky Rodriguez 
* October 7, 1950 - October 9, 2024 

 

* Patricia òPató Garrett 
* September 21, 1938 - October 13, 
2024 
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Greeting St. Mark, 
 
You have heard all the pastors say that as followers of the 
way of Jesus, the most important thing we can do is pray.  
St. Mark, over the four years that I have been here, I have 
seen you time and time again live out the importance of 
prayer as you pray for each other and for St. Mark.  Now 
that November is upon us, the month of Thanksgiving, I  
invite you during your prayer time to reflect on these scrip-
tures and prayer prompts and offer a prayer of gratitude as 
you continue to pray for each other and St. Mark. 
 

November 1st-9th (Gratitude for the Saints) 
òTherefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of 
witnesses, let us also lay aside every weight and the sin that 
clings so closely, and let us run with perseverance that is 

set before us.ó  (Hebrews 12:1) 
 

This week, reflect on the people, past and present, who have had a significant impact 
on your faith journey.  Thank God for their influence and consider how you can pass 
along their legacy of faith to others.   
 
November 10th-16th (Gratitude for the Outcasts) 
òI have heard of your faith in the Lord Jesus and your love toward all the saints, and 
for this reason I do not cease to give thanks for you as I remember you in my  
prayers.ó (Ephesians 1:15-16) 
 
Reflect on the least, the last, and the lost this week.  They are beloved children of 
God.  Offer a prayer of thanksgiving and encouragement for them.  Consider donating 
to the local food bank or volunteering at the community soup kitchen.  
 
November 11th (Gratitude for Veterans) 
òNo one has greater love than this, to lay down oneõs life for oneõs friends.ó (John 
15:13) 
 

Today, pray for the veterans in your life and in your community.  Consider engaging in 
an act of service as a way of honoring their service. 
 

November 17th-23rd (Gratitude for Godõs Blessing) 
òGive thanks to Lord, for he is good; for his steadfast love endures forever.ó  (Psalm 
107:1) 
 
This week, reflect on the goodness and everlasting love of God.  Give God recognition 
for the things you are thankful for and Godõs presence in every moment of life. 
 
November 24th-Nov 30th (Gratitude for Godõs Provisions) 
òAnd my God will fully satisfy every need of yours according to his riches in glory in 
Christ Jesus.ó (Philippians 4:19) 
 

This week, reflect on Godõs provisions that come in moments of abundance and in mo-
ments and moments of need.  Pray for a spirit of contentment in Christ and for a 
heart that reflects generosity. Seek ways to be a blessing for others.   
 

Happy Thanksgiving from my family to yours, 
 
Pastor Joey 

St Mark Women 
ß Tinsel & Treasures November 8 and 9 in Founders Hall. Come  
enjoy shopping among vintage collections of furniture, homewares, 
and accessories as well as timeless Christmas treasures. Friday, 
November 8 is preview night from 4:00 -7:00 p.m.  This evening is 
a ticketed event.  You will enjoy holiday refreshments as well as 
the first opportunity to make purchases.  Tickets: $5.00. Saturday, 
November 9 is open to public from 10:00 a.m. ð 7:00 p.m.  (No 
ticket required). IF YOU HAVE ANY CHRISTMAS ITEMS, FURNITURE, 
HOUSEWARES, OR ACCESORIES THAT YOU WANT TO DONATE, 
PLEASE GIVE CYNDI OR DEBRA ROBINSON A CALL.  THEY SHOULD BE 
IN GOOD CONDITION, GENTLY USED. All proceeds go to the church. 
Contact Cyndi Cioffi at (404) 683-0222 for tickets or either Cyndi or 
Debra regarding donated items. 

  
ß Fused Glass Class. November 16 at LEB Glass in Greenville. Class starts at 10:00 
a.m..  Cost is $30. Everyone had so much fun with the first class they wanted to go 
again. Come with us and make between 6-10 Christmas ornaments from glass.  No 
experience is necessary. We will be taking the bus from the church. Contact Debra 
at debra@stmarkgreenwood.com to make your reservation. 

ß December 7-8, (Open to the Public) 2nd Annual Festival of Creches in Founders 
Hall. We would love to have your nativities on display during the upcoming Festival 
of Creches.  This year we would like everyone to bring their nativities on December 
6 and set them up on the provided tables in Founders Hall at the Bypass Campus. 
You will take your boxes back home with you and then you can come pack and pick 
up your nativities on Monday, December 9.  This was a big hit last year! Contact 
Debra Robinson at 993-2957 or debra@stmarkgreenwood.com so we will know how 
many to expect.   

 

If there is some craft or event you would like us to organize or you have a talent you 
would like to share, please contact Debra Robinson at 993-2957 or 
debra@stmarkgreenwood.com and she will get with the Womenõs Ministry  
Committee.  We are looking for fun ideas. 

If you can sew, volunteer to help 
make the quilts.  If you canõt sew, 
donations are always needed.  If 
you hear of someone who might 
need a quilt, please make sure 
they want it and then contact Kay 
Gregory at 864-554-4740 or  
Patricia Rickenbaker at 864-980-
4293 or email  
Stmarkprayerquilts@gmail.com. 


